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Meeting Minutes
for

13 May 2021

Attendance: Robin Rose Buxton, Finance Committee; Quinton Cutler, Finance Committee; John Ladik, 
Chair Finance Committee; Catherine Lundeen, Chair Public Building Committee; Joseph LoBuono, 
Public Building Committee; Andrew MacLean, Town Administrator; William Schlosstein, Town 
Accountant; Mark Vasapolli, Finance Committee;

The Finance Committee meeting was called to order virtually by Chairman John Ladik at approximately
7:00 PM.

The first item of business was a presentation by the Building Committee, chaired by Ms. Lundeen and 
presented by Mr. LoBuono.  Mr. LoBuono addressed the extensive deferred maintenance on the 
Pepperell public safety buildings.  The basic message was that the facilities are nearing the end of their 
useful life, in poor condition, too small, unsafe, and the current conditions limit operations.  The goal of 
the Committee is to ensure our emergency service agencies have facilities that meet Pepperell�¶s needs in
the 21st century.  The Committee�¶s recommendation is to build a new Public Safety complex. As such, a
warrant article has been placed on the Annual Town Meeting agenda asking for $180,000 from free cash 
to obtain the services of an Owner�¶s Project Manager to oversee all aspects associated with building a 
new Safety Complex.  These activities include site selection, writing a request for proposal, selecting a 
bidder, and overseeing construction.  This service is required by the Commonwealth for large municipal 
building projects. As part of the discussion of the tax implication, Mr. MacLean stated that the ladder 
truck will be paid for in three years.

Next, was a short discussion of the status of the FY�¶21 budget.  Mr. Schlosstein stated that overall the 
budget is on track to remain in balance except for the overrun in Snow and Ice line item.  One item that 
needs to be monitored is local receipts.  They seem to be not as strong as in previous years.

The FY�¶22 budget was the next topic.  Mr. MacLean stated that a 1.3% Cost of Living Allowance 
(COLA) was approved by the Select Board and is included in the current budget. The FY�¶22 budget 
includes funds for a full time planner, a half time social worker, a half time human resources 
professional, and increases hours for several existing positions.

Mr. Cutler asked if local receipts come in higher than anticipated do the excess go into the free cash 
account.  Mr. MacLean answered in the affirmative.  Thus, if we do not account for all the funds this 
year, and we have excess, then we will have additional revenue in the FY�¶23 budget to pay for a 
possible increase in the FY�¶23 Nashoba Valley Technical High School assessment. 

The next discussion item was on the Annual Town warrant.  The results of the voting are tabulated 
below.
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Comments on the voting by the Finance Committee follow:
�ƒ Numbers 1 to 4:  No Finance Committee votes since there are no financial impacts for these 

articles.
�ƒ Number 5, School Stabilization Fund:  Mr. Ladik voted against setting up this fund since there 

was no funding mechanism identified.  It appears this will just be added to the Town�¶s 
assessments.

�ƒ Numbers 6 to 15, FY�¶22 budget:  The committee was in agreement on all sections of the budget 
and agreed to vote on the budget as a whole.  Thus, the Committee recommends the voters 
approve all sections of the FY�¶22 budget.

�ƒ Numbers 16 and 17: The Finance Committee voted unanimously to recommend the voters 
approve these articles.

�ƒ Number 18:  Mr. Ladik does not approve of using free cash to fund this article, thus he voted 
against this warrant article.
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�ƒ Number 19:  The Finance Committee voted unanimously to recommend the voters approve this 
article.

�ƒ Numbers 20 and 21: Mr. Ladik does not approve of using free cash to fund these articles, thus he
voted against these warrant articles.

�ƒ Numbers 22 to 25: The Finance Committee voted unanimously to recommend the voters approve
these articles.

�ƒ Number 26, Storm Water Bylaw:  The Finance Committee agreed to by pass voting on this 
article until they have a chance to read the bylaw.

�ƒ Numbers 27 to 28: No Finance Committee votes since there are no financial impacts for these 
articles.

�ƒ Number 29: The Finance Committee voted unanimously to recommend the voters approve this 
article.

�ƒ Number 30, Salary Administrative Plan (COLA): Mr. Ladik abstained due to a conflict of 
interest.

The discussion of the Master Plan Implementation action items and the approval of the 24 April 2021 
meeting minutes were deferred until the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:57 PM.




